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Corrigendum 2 to 
Circular Letter 
5/LCCE/80 

24 March 2020 

 
 
To Administrations of Member States of the ITU, Radiocommunication Sector Members, 
ITU-R Associates participating in the work of Radiocommunication Study Group 5 and 
ITU Academia 
 
Subject: Questionnaire on the use of frequency bands 457.5125-457.5875 MHz and 

467.5125-467.5875 MHz by on-board communication stations in the maritime 
mobile service 

  
References: Radio Regulations No. 5.287, Recommendation ITU-R M.1174-3 

I would like to bring your kind attention to Circular Letter 5/LCCE/80 dated 26 November 2018 and 
Corrigendum 1 dated 14 December 2018 concerning Questionnaire on the usage of the frequency 
bands 457.5125-457.5875 MHz and 467.5125-467.5875 MHz by on-board communication stations 
in the maritime mobile service. 

It is important to note that, an overview of national regulations governing the use of the frequency 
bands  by on-board  communication stations in the maritime mobile service, will provide essential 
information for ITU-R Working Party 5B to develop appropriate measures to avoid risk of harmful 
interference between incumbent and new systems within the territorial waters and the violation of 
national regulations. 

As of 20 March 2020, the Radiocommunication Bureau has not received enough replies to provide 
sufficient information to progress study in this field. Due to the postponement of the meeting of 
Working Party 5B until 20-30 July 2020, the deadline for submission is extended until 30 May 2020. 
The Bureau hereby kindly reminds its request to reply to the questionnaire as included in the 
above-mentioned Circular letter if the information requested is available. Responses to this 
questionnaire should be sent to brsgd@itu.int. 

The contact person from the Radiocommunication Bureau for this matter is: 

Dr Vadim Nozdrin, Working Party 5B Counsellor, vadim.nozdrin@itu.int 
 
 

 
 
Mario Maniewicz 
Director 
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